
 
 
 

 

                            

 

                    
    

                
        

 

               
         

  

          

                                                                                                         

                                                                                                              
                                    

                      
                

F.No.R-11020/05/2011-PP 
Govt. of India 

Ministry of Communications & IT 
Department of Telecommunications 

(WPC WING) 

6th floor Sanchar Bhavan 
20-Ashoka Road, New Delhi-110001

 Dated: 05/04/2011 

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

 Subject: - Import of GSM//GPS/GPRS based vehicle-tracking devices.

 I am directed to refer to the above subject regarding GPS/GPRS based vehicle tracking 
systems and to convey the views of this Ministry on the matter as follows: 

1. For import of vehicle tracking device using GPRS / GPS, any unit having combination 
of GSM Modem and GPS/GPRS receive only technologies do not require operating license 
from WPC wing, since the GSM service is operating through licensed service providers. 

2. It is learnt that the GPS/GPRS based vehicle tracking systems use IMEI based network 
equipments. Only equipments with valid IMEI numbers are permitted for import, subject 
to No Objection Certificate from any GSM Service Provider providing 2G service in India. 

3. However, the matter is under inter-ministerial consultation from security angle. 

Yours faithfully 

Sd/-
( R.K.Niranjan ) 

Assistant Wireless Adviser to the Govt. of India 
Tel No. 2375-2484 

To, 

RLO, Delhi/Mumbai/Chennai/Kolkata/Shillong 


